MINUTES OF MEETING
FITZGERALD-BEN HILL COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Fitzgerald-Ben Hill County Planning Commission held a regular scheduled meeting on March
18, 2019, at the City Hall Conference Room, 302 East Central Avenue, Fitzgerald, Georgia, at 5:30
p-m. Present were the following members: Jim Turner, Rev. Farise Taylor, Louie Harper, Chris
Calhoun & Rev. George Vereen. Also, in attendance were Kyle Cook (Attorney), David Walker
(City), Lakisha Fleming (County) & Nick Kinsley (Attorney).

The minutes of the previous meetings of the Commission on February 18, 2019 were reviewed, and
on motion by Louie Harper, seconded by Jim Turner, were approved as written.

The Commission next gave reconsideration to a Rezoning petition being proposed by the owner,
Louis & Brenda Edwards, regarding the property at 211 & 213 Douglas Hwy., to rezone 3.64 acres
of said property from G-F County to C-C County. On motion by Rev. Farise Taylor, seconded by
Rev. George Vereeen, all in present were in favor, the Commission voted to recommend to the Ben
Hill Commissioners of Ben Hill County that the property be rezoned as requested.

The Commission next gave consideration to a Rezoning petition being proposed by the owner, G. S.
McIntyre, regarding the property at 415 E. Sultana Dr., to rezone 5 acres of said property from R-6-
M County to G-B City. On motion by Rev. Farise Taylor, seconded by Louie Harper, all in present
were in favor, the Commission voted to recommend to the Mayor and Council of the City of
Fitzgerald that the property be rezoned as requested.

There was no further business to come before the Commission and the meeting was duly adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Emily S. Ray, Secretary



